Due to a safety situation on the F. D. R. Drive just north of the E. 78th Street Pedestrian Bridge, there will be one lane closed on the southbound F. D. R. Drive tonight, Wednesday, July 13, 2011, starting at 11:00 p.m. and continuing until 5:00 a.m., Thursday July 14, 2011 at 5:00 a.m. The lane closure will start at approximately E. 79th Street and continue until E. 77th Street. This work will involve lights at and under the E. 78th Street Bridge.
 
